

North American Energy Standards Board
801 Travis, Suite 1675, Houston, Texas 77002
Phone:  (713) 356-0060, Fax:  (713) 356-0067, E-mail: naesb@naesb.org
	Home Page: www.naesb.org


November 27, 2017
TO:	All Interested Parties
FROM:		Caroline Trum, NAESB Deputy Director
RE:	NAESB EIR Update
NAESB Electric Industry Registry (EIR)
[bookmark: _GoBack]To coincide with the retirement of the Electronic Tagging (e-Tag) Functional Specification Version 1.8.2 on November 7, 2017, legacy market operator functionalities were also retired from the EIR.  These legacy functionalities were carried over as part of the original transition of the registry from NERC to NAESB in 2012.  Previously, market operator functionalities were previously performed by balancing authorities and transmission service providers who indicated through a check-box that they also functioned as a market operator; however, the EIR was designed to represent market operators as its own role within the registry.  The retirement of these legacy functionalities supports the full use of the separate market operator role within the EIR and will help the industry differentiate between e-Tagging changes made for market and reliability purposes.
On November 28, 2017, modifications to the EIR will be implemented to ensure consistency in the performance of all data objects.  Earlier this year, it was discovered that there was a coding error that had caused some pseudo-tie data objects that contained expired or otherwise invalid data to inadvertently still appear on registry display screens.  The modifications will correct this coding error and allow subscribers to receive alarm notifications regarding the pending expiration of a pseudo-tie, similar to the alarm notifications provided for other pending data object expirations.  There will also be a one-time clean-up of the pseudo-tie display screens.
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